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Dear Villagers, 

Firstly, we would like to wish you all a very Happy Christmas and a Happy New Year. 

 

Welcome to the December Newsletter. 

                                                
The Queen’s 90th Birthday. June 2016 
The Queen will be celebrating her 90th birthday by 
hosting a street party down The Mall. How would you, 
the residents of Ashby Cum Fenby, like to celebrate?  
A Hog Roast or perhaps a Garden Party? 

 Have you any other ideas? 
A suggestion box has been placed in the telephone 
box. Please take the time to let us know how you 
would like to honour this occasion. 
Or, if you would prefer, e-mail the clerk:- 
ashbyparishclerk@btinternet.com 
 

Ideas by 31st December, 2015  please! 
     
Website 
Due to new legislation; smaller parish council now 
have to have a website. The government are offering 
parish councils funding to cover the cost of a website. 
We are at present collating information to be able to 
complete the funding form. We will let you know when 
the website is up and running. 
 
Local Plan 
Due to the abundance of planning applications the 
Parish Council are currently reviewing their Localism 
Plan. We need your help. Please see the attached 
sheet. 
 
Weight Restriction 
The Weight Restriction signs are now in situ. 
 
Whitsend Farm Update 
NELC are waiting for the courts to issue a date for the 
appeal hearing. 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
        
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                        

                               
Bridleway 91 Diversion/Variation Order 
An objection to the variation order has been received by the 
inspectorate. Having considered the request they have 
agreed to arrange a hearing. The hearing is to be held at 
10am on Tuesday 9th February, 2016 at Investor Support 
Suite, Innovation Centre, Innovation Way, Grimsby, DN37 
9TT 
 
Almshouses – Opening of Laundry Room  

 
The Wray Almshouses ( 1--4 Bede Cottages) 
Lady Frances Wray erected the six tiny Almshouses in the 
reign of Queen Elizabeth 1. In 1969 they were rebuilt to 
form four slightly larger dwellings. Although small by 
modern standards, each one provides a cosy home for each 
of the residents. In the past ten years a number of major 
improvements have taken place including double glazed 
doors and windows, new galley kitchens and fully tiled wet 
rooms installed. 
The most recent initiative has been the provision of a 
laundry room having converted the defunct toilet block. 
Each resident is able to keep a washer/dryer and a small 
upright refrigerator for their own use. 
The accompanying photo shows the new laundry being 
opened in June this year. 
 

 
Please send any comments/suggestions on these or any other topics to any of the Parish Councillors or the Clerk: 
Cherry-Ann Pearson (Chair), Ashby Acres, Chapel Lane,  822993              Nick Pettigrew, Chestnut Farm House, Brigsley Road,   823225     
Ed Tippett, Terrington Lodge, Main Road,                      826216              Stanley Wood, Wycoller, Third Lane,            824470 
Jane Thomson, Ash Trees, Third Lane           824447     John Shaw, Ashmore House, Third Lane           459241 
Kim Kirkham (Clerk) The Sycamores, Chapel Lane,         825131              email: ashbyparishclerk@btinternet.com 
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